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NEWSLETTER 
Guilsborough Academy 

Date:   December 2021 Issue No. 852 

GUILSBOROUGH ACADEMY NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
In my letter for the December 2020 newsletter, I 
started by looking forward to a brighter 2021.  
Given the significant challenges we have all 
faced this calendar year, I find myself 
experiencing a Deja vu.  However, we must 
focus on the many positives of the last twelve 
months, not least the excellent outcomes for 
our Year 11 and 13 students in the summer. 
 
The challenges facing our children are much 
more significant than those which we (their 
parents and carers) had to deal with, and yet 
they have adapted to those challenges.  In our 
many visits to lessons, the senior team have 
been impressed by the students’ focus and 
willingness to participate.  In preparing for a 
more normal examination period in 2022, our 
Year 11 students have completed their first set 
of PPEs (Pre-Public Exams, or mocks) and Year 
13 will be taking theirs in January.  In addition, 
all other year groups have also completed their 
first formal assessments in class. 
 
This term has seen the return of educational 
visits, with students learning about Geographical 
features at Hunstanton and the English team 
taking a number of students to see ‘A Christmas 
Carol’.  These opportunities are an intrinsic part 
of our provision with students gaining from the 
experiences.  As well as the many visits which 
usually take place, we are currently looking at 
further opportunities to take our students to the 
theatre during 2022.  We are also looking 
forward to our production of ‘We Will Rock You’, 
which will take place in February. 
 
 

Unfortunately, I have to mention a couple of 
matters related to COVID.  This week, we will be 
giving testing kits to all our students.  We ask 
that all students continue to test twice weekly 
during the holidays and that those who are close 
contacts of a person testing positive test daily 
for 7 days.  When we return in January, we will 
do so in a staggered manner to allow us to 
conduct the compulsory in-school testing.  The 
information about this has already been shared 
and is on our new website. 
 
As we approach Christmas, a Christian festival 
celebrated by billions around the world and 
culturally by many others, we turn our thoughts 
to family, and the opportunities of being closer 
to those we love.  I know that travel restrictions 
will continue to make some of this difficult but, 
on behalf of all the staff at Guilsborough 
Academy, I wish you and your extended family a 
safe, peaceful, and happy Christmas together. 
 

Mr S Frazer 

Principal 
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6th Form Open Evening 

Our 6th Form Open Evening took place on 4th November. It was a very successful evening 

with some really positive feedback. 

“Just wanted to say thank you so much for explaining about the EPQ and for signposting us to 

the uni people in the library last night. Bea got so much information and reassurance it was 

brilliant. Thank you.” 

“I just wanted to email and say how impressed we were 
with last night’s open evening. All of the sixth formers 
were an absolute credit to the school (special mention to Ed Elmes who was really great as 
our tour guide). You could really sense the pride they all have in their school and they provid-
ed insightful, yet honest, information about the subjects they study. All the teachers were 
really friendly and passionate about their subjects and the school is just transformed in terms 
of how it looks. Thanks for putting on such a successful evening.” 
 
“Lara and I managed to attend the open evening last 

night and I need to email regarding the Year 13 who showed us around the departments and 
facilities - Adam Lawless.  
What an absolutely amazing ambassador for your school. He was so eloquent, passionate and 
personable and made the experience one that we just were not expecting. We stayed far 
longer than we should have and Adam was so thorough in his tour ensuring we saw the EPQ 
offering, the study areas, café, committees and club boards and very importantly the Univer-
sity visitors which inspired and motivated Lara in her potential choices and careers. I have not 
seen this at any other school we have visited. It was a pleasure to visit your school and wit-

ness your 6th form first hand.” 
 

“Just wanted to say thank you for a great evening last 

night, it was well organized, the staff and students were 

enthusiastic and knowledgeable about their subjects (as 

they should be, but they really were!) We loved having 

the work shared with us in Media and BTEC Science. Hav-

ing Post 18 Providers there too was an added bonus. It 

really helped to get information on that next step as it 

might help inform this choice. Please thank everyone involved, most especially the students who really didn’t have to be there, 

but whose passion shone through and showed how fabulous the 6th form provision at Guilsborough really is.” 

“The informal discussions with the staff were very helpful, as were meeting the students who 

were already doing the subjects (we thought they were exceptional in cases)” 

“Much preferred this way of presenting what sixth-form has to offer and it felt a lot more 

relaxed and gained a lot more information without having to wait around as long. We came 

away feeling a lot more informed and felt it was a far better experience overall.” 

“Loved the new improvements and the interaction of 

the staff and students. Very impressed with the way 

the students interacted with us parents, a shining ex-

ample to Guilsborough, as it was very obviously not an 

easy task for anyone, if you could pass on how proud 

they should be of themselves. Staff were fantastic.” 
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Remembrance Day 2021—Lest we Forget 

Nye playing  last post 

at East Haddon 

Head students Emily and Kara represented our student body at Guilsborough Remembrance service. 
They wrote a message on behalf of the students and laid the wreath at the memorial  

Jack took part in the remembrance 
parade in Bedworth as part of the 
Nuneaton squadron of the air ca-
dets. The Squadron joined with 
army cadets, sea cadets, army to 
march and follow the band to the 
memorial. The Countess of Wessex 
also attended this event.  

Poppy Appeal 

Thank you for helping us raise 

£130.96 for the Royal British 

Legion 
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On MONDAY 15TH NOVEMBER PUPILS FROM 
Guilsborough Academy celebrated ODD SOCKS DAY! 
 
WHAT IS ODD SOCKS DAY? 
Odd Socks Day is part of Anti-Bullying Week! To celebrate that 
we are all unique, we asked pupils to wear odd socks to school 
on the Monday. 
   
WHY IS ODD SOCKS DAY IMPORTANT? 
The day sends an important message that we should all 
be allowed to be ourselves free from bullying and helps us 
celebrate Anti-Bullying Week in a fun 
and positive way. 
 
Miss Vickers 
Head of Year 10 
PE Teacher 
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Children in Need 

Friday 19th November saw lots of events round the school to raise money for Children in Need. Thank you 

to all those who took part and helped us raise a fanatic total of £1,119.67 

 

The Sixth-Form raised an additional £180 through a Krispy Kreme sale, Guess the Name of the Pig 

(Pamela!), a Mario Kart Wii tournament and games of bench ball. 
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Rocking Around the Christmas Tree 

Welford Christmas Tree Farm have once again kindly 

donated a Christmas tree for our Reception. The tree 

can be seen here in all it’s splendour . 

Thank You 
www.welfordchristmastreefarm.co.uk 
Tel: 01858 657008 
Email: elves@welfordchristmastreefarm.co.uk 

Christmas Tree Donation for Reception  

Christmas Tree Donation for the Sixth Form Centre  

Jo Grey at Fuschia Pinks has 

kindly donated a real Christmas 

tree for the third year in a row to 

the Sixth Form.  The tree takes 

pride of place in the Sixth Form 

centre. 

Thank  

You 

tel:01858657008
mailto:elves@welfordchristmastreefarm.co.uk
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Guilsborough Academy Medical Society students Katie, Jemima, Erin, Lilli, 
Maddie, Maya, Poppy, Olivia and Hazel all completed the 100 squats a day 

challenge in November. Other medical society members supported Sophie-May’s 
suggestion to also hold a bake sale. The society took over the gym at lunchtime 
on Tuesday 30th November to complete their squats together and hold the sale. 
The cake sale raised £126, and together with the squatting sponsorship, the total 

at time of writing is £732.72 with more still to collect. 

A massive well done to all our society members. What a great effort. 

If you’d like to add to the total, please go to  

fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/gamedsoc 
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A Huge Thank You for your Kind Donations for our 

Hamper Appeal!  

Thank you to all of our parents/carers, students and staff who helped us to support Daventry Food Bank this 

Christmas. We received a huge amount of food donations, which is a testament to the generosity of the 

Academy’s community.  

Equipped with a cardboard box, each tutor group went head-to-head, tasked with decorating their hamper 

with Christmas spirit using decorations, cards and best wishes.  

Daventry Food Bank were thrilled with our donations and will distribute the hampers to local families and 

individuals in readiness for Christmas. 

And the winners were . . . 

Year 7 – 7WBSW  Year 8—8WNLD 

Year 9 – 9EBRL  Year 10 – 10SMAS 

Year 11 – 11EIRE 

Year 12– 12APL  Year 13– 13MNS 
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Christmas Jumper Day 

Many of our 
students wore their 
festive jumpers on 
Friday 10th 
December to raise 
money for Save the 
Children. Thank you 
to all those who 
took part and 
helped us raise a 
fantastic total of 

£637.66 

Christmas Hampers 
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KS3 Christmas Art Competition 2021 

Year 7 Winners 
1st Phoebe Nurse 7EGRT  
2nd Amber Simons 7SDRE 
3rd Martha Dumayne 7ECKL 
Runners up 
Emily Kraftl 7ECKL 

Lily Copland 7ECKL 

Georgia Bown 7SDRE 

Imogen Brown 7SRSP 

Lucas Brabbins 7SDRE 

Olive Kinsella 7SDRE 

Cora Hamer 7SDRE 

Isla Richardson 7SDRE 
Rosie Gallimore 7RSNK 

Year 8 Winners 
1st Ed Dawson-Bruce 8ETAL  
2nd Georgina Burbery 8WNLD 
3rd Niamh Luscombe-Wright 8ETAL 
Runners up 
Maddie Feerick 9AKNG 

Lyall Lambert 9WSHP 

Olivia Jones 9RCMN 

Connie Robertson 9SDAW 

Lexi Taylor 9EKGX 

Sophia Lancaster 9D DAW 

Poppy Schofield 9WSHP 

Izzy Moore 9SDAW 

Lilia Bridges 9SDAW 

Josh Fletcher 9WSHP 

Megan Robinson 9RCMN 

Amelia Rose Montgomery 9EKGX 

Emilia Banner 9RCKE 

Katie Caldwell 9EBRL 

Year 9 Winners 
1st Violet Pucell 9WBLD  
2nd Ella Freestone 9RCMN 
3rd Rosie Greenacre 9WSHP 
Runners up 
Grace Smith 8ETAL 

Kaelyn Cowe 8WNLD 

Archie Mcharg 8ETMP 

Brooke Dibra 8ETMP 

Olivia Nicholls 8ETMP 

Cass Bradley 8RSTS 

Megan Murphy 8ETMP 

Dylan Francis 8ETMP 

Cecile Burditt 8RSVS 

Harry Preece 8WGSN 

Annie Given 8RSTS 

“The Joy of Christmas” 
Congratulations to all winners and runners up. 

Winners can collect their prizes from Art in 
January. 
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Have you seen our “Festive Fiesta”? 

https://youtu.be/VQWCVTLs-YU 

A huge thank you to all the staff involved in putting together this fantastic virtual 
performance and to our Students for the wonderful performances. 

The Year 7 students created some window displays for the Guilsborough village community 
window advent calendar. It was great to see their pictures in the window on display!  

Guilsborough Village Advent Calendar 

https://youtu.be/VQWCVTLs-YU
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DT STEM Club: 
 
The DT STEM club have been meeting regularly to look at how DT can be used to help people survive a 
zombie apocalypse. 
 
So far we have looked at making silent communication devices to safely talk to other survivors over short 
distances and are currently looking at ways to secure a location against possible attack. 
 
After Christmas we will move onto testing materials and fabrics that could offer protection from a zombie 
bite and thinking about ways we can move silently. 
 
There are spaces available, please come along to D5 Monday lunchtime or email Mr Tapley if you are 
interested. 
 
Mr Tapley & Mr Dixon. 

 

Role Playing & Table Top Gaming Club. 
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PE Highlights 

Year 10 Girls Football 
On 3rd November the year 10 girls’ football team 
played their first football fixture in almost 2 years, 
narrowly losing out 2-0 at Moulton. After a shaky 
first 10 minutes and going a goal down, the girls 
soon found their rhythm and began to pile pressure 
on the home keeper with some frighteningly quick 
counters through wing wizards- Phoebe and Shan-
non. Unfortunately, Moulton broke away and dou-
bled their lead just before half time, in what was an 
very even and entertaining first half.  
 
Guilsborough came out all guns blazing second half and had 2 or 3 very good chances to get level, which 
unfortunately wouldn’t find their way in. It was a highly competitive and end-to-end game in which the 
girls were rightly disappointed not to have come away with at least a draw. 
 
Moulton, deservedly awarded Guilsborough stopper Annie, for player of the match, for a string of fantastic 
saves to keep her team in the game  

Free  Girls Saints Rugby Session at Guilsborough School 

On November 3rd Northampton Saints Rugby Club delivered a session to promote girls’ rugby and the In-
ternational Red Roses fixture. A group comprising of year 7,8 and 9 girls were taught rugby skills and drills 
as well as  a very competitive tag rugby game. 

Northampton Saints will be delivering more sessions to girls in the New Year.   

Current Interhouse Standings after Round 1 

The round 1 competitions included badminton, football and netball matches 
for Years 7-9. Our Year 10’s choose their own activities. 

The next round of competitions took place in this last week of school, results 
will be in next terms newsletter. 

A prize will be presented at the end of the academic year. 

 1st           Everdon              1940 

 2nd          Salcey                  1525 

 3rd                 1375 

 3rd          Whittlebury        1375 
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PE Extra Curricular Activities 2021-22 

All are welcome to PE extra curricular clubs, these are not gender specific unless otherwise stated. 

Day Activity Year Staff Venue 

Monday 
Netball 7-9 BYR/SVI Courts 

  
Volleyball 7/8 DEA Sports hall 

Tuesday 
Football 
Football 

11 

7 & 10 

CPE 

JFF 

Fields 

Fields 

  
Hockey 7/8 SVI Courts 

Wednesday 
Running All years BYR Fields 

  
Rugby Year 9 COL Fields 

  
Rugby (after 
school) 

Year 7/8 WLG Fields 

  
Basketball Year 9/10 CSU Sports hall 

Thursday 
Netball KS 4 BYR Sports hall 

  
Football Year 9 

7 and 10 

FLG 

JFF 

Fields 

Friday 
Football Year 8 

6th form 

CPE 

MIS 

Fields 
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Netball 
In November the year 7,8,9 and 11 netball teams travelled 
to Sponne to compete in the district netball league and we 
were met by 4 very strong sides. Unfortunately, it was a 
very successful night for Sponne and not so much for the 
Guilsborough teams. There was some excellent netball 
displayed in the games by both teams. 
 
Year 11 Netball  
Guilsborough 15 V  Pitsford 8 
Player of the match Jemima Lambert 
 
Miss S Boyer 
Head of Physical Education 

Cross Country 
Congratulations to the runners who 
attended the district round of the cross 
country at Abington Park on the 9th 
December. Ten Guilsborough Academy 
runners have qualified for the county round 
in January 2022. All the runners were 
fantastic on a muddy course, but a 
particular mention goes to the following for 
their qualification and to the U17 boys, 
who not only all qualified for the county 
round but all finished in the top 10 for their 
age group. 
 
Louis Starr – 1st 
Olivia Willison – 2nd 
Arthur Tilt – 2nd 
Raffi Oliveti – 3rd 
Benjamin Westmoreland-Alexander – 3rd 
Jack Gospel – 4th 
Lyall Lambert – 7th 
Daniel Fergusson – 9th 

Jamie Reynolds – 10th 

Millie Westley – 15th 

 

Miss S Boyer 
Head of Physical Education 

Online Safety: Information for Parents 

The staff training day on the 6th December focused on safeguarding. During this time staff completed a 
course on online safety. As a follow up to this, the 31st January is Safer Internet Day. On this day students 
will be given additional advice in assembly time on how to stay safe online. 
Two of the most popular APS at the moment being used by our students are TIKTOK and SNAPCHAT. 
Information for parents to keep you informed as to how you can help to keep your child safe on line whilst 
using these APS is on the following two pages. 
 
Mrs Lakey 
Vice Principal 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
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NMPAT Autumn Festival of Music 
 

Several of our Guilsborough students rehearse and perform with 
NMPAT Junior, Training, and Youth ensembles, and November saw the 
first opportunity of the academic year and indeed the first opportunity 
since March 2020 to hear all County Groups live as they showcased 
their first term’s work. 
 
The Festival of Music took place over two weekends with performances 
at both Spinney Hill Hall and at the Derngate Theatre in Northampton. 
 
The standard of musical performances was outstanding from all en-
sembles and Mrs Holmes was fortunate enough to be at 
several of the performances. 
 
Congratulations to the following students for their involvement. 
Thomas Speed-Andrews  William Speed-Andrews  Oscar Tyrrell  Emily Richardson 
Holly Godley   Bella Godley   Ben Bailey  Maddie Spittles 
Lydia Game   Sophia Hartley   Daisy Forster   Katie Caldwell 
Neirin Marshall-Cross  Aaron Green   Mary Herbert  Grace Allcott 
Emily Rose   Hayden Quantrell   Edun Rowe 

GUILSBOROUGH ACADEMY NEWSLETTER 

Music Department 

Music To Our Ears….. 
 
It has been wonderful to hear music finally return to our mu-
sic department. Our extra-curricular programme is back in 
full swing since the start of September and whilst it is won-
derful, the music staff suddenly remember how exhausting it 
is to be running clubs and rehearsals most lunchtimes! The 
Guilsborough Wind Band and String Group have been prac-
tising carols and Christmas music since half term on a Mon-
day and Tuesday lunchtime. Wednesday sees ‘We Will Rock 
You’ soloist rehearsals and band practice for our newly 
emerging rock bands. Thursday, the department is rocking 
out to the sound of the ever growing ‘Rock Academy’ with Mr 
Draper and on Friday, we have more bands rehearsing. 
 
In the evenings, Tuesday and Thursday’s are dedicated to our 
‘We Will Rock You’ rehearsals. 
 
The practice rooms remain very popular with every room 
booked during break and lunchtime and students waiting for 
me at the door before registration in the morning so that 
they can get first dibs! 
 
Mrs Holmes 
Head of Music 
 

The Magic Flute 
 
Two of our Year 11 students, 
Sophia Hartley and Lydia Game, 
have been incredibly fortunate 
to have been invited to rehearse 
and perform in an NMPAT pro-
ject with Arcadian Opera in a 
performance of Mozart’s ‘The 
Magic Flute’. 
 
The girls were incredibly inspired 
by their experience of the project and worked exceedingly hard 
in the weeks running up to the final performance. 
 
The video of the project can be found here: https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=ogcxFs4kMCI 
 
 

Congratulations to: 
Classical Guitar – Matthew Allcott Year 8 – Grade 1 Distinction 
Piano – Jenny-Li Bailey Year 12 – Grade 6 Merit 
Lovely comments & particularly strong in her pieces and aural tests 
Piano – Lydia Stamp Year 12 – Grade 3 Merit 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ogcxFs4kMCI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ogcxFs4kMCI
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Transport to School & Uniform 

Bus Pass Update 
 Students must have their bus pass with them 

at ALL times and show the driver on boarding 
the bus.  

 If your child has lost or forgotten their bus 
pass, they must obtain a temporary pass. 

 Temporary Bus Passes can be obtained only 
during BREAK and LUNCH from student 

           reception (9am – 3pm). 
 Passes cannot be obtained at the end of the 

day from main reception as there is 
           insufficient time to issue the pass without the  
           possibility that they may miss the bus. 
 Permanent bus pass replacements are 
           obtained through the council websites at a 
           cost of £25. 
 Students are issued a pass for a specific route. 

This is to ensure student safety by loading the 
vehicles to agreed levels. In the event of a 
breakdown/accident we need to be sure 
which students are on the vehicle. 

 
Transport Team Contact details: 
 SchoolTransport.NCC@westnorthants.gov.uk 
 01604 364388 
 www.westnorthants.gov.uk 

Polite Request—Parking 
We have limited visitor 
parking, the road outside 
the Academy becomes 
very congested at the start 
and finish of our school 
day. Please could parents/
careers be mindful of our 
neighbours and not block 
drives and access paths when dropping or col-
lecting students.  Students are able to access site 
from 8.00am. To limit the impact on our local 
community parents/careers who bring their 
students to the Academy are encouraged to drop 
off, and pick up, before the busiest times in the 
morning, and after the busiest times in the after-
noon. The traffic is much reduced if dropping off 
before 8.30am and picking up after 3.30pm. 

Lost Property 
All lost property is returned to 
students once found provided it 
is named. Please ensure ALL 
school items from uniform, 
water bottles, PE kits to pencil cases have a 
name in. If it is named we can return it.  
 
We have a large amount of unnamed lost 
property, including: 
Winter coats, Blazers, PE kit, shoes, jumpers 
and pencil cases. 
 
If you have lost an item since September 
please ask your  child to come to Student  Reception to check the items we 
have. 

Ties 
Ties are an important part of our school uniform. 
If a student has forgotten 
theirs, spares are available 
from A1. The loaned tie 
MUST be returned the 
following day before 
registration. If the tie is not 
returned parents/carers will  
need to cover the cost of a 
replacement. 
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Guilsborough Alumni 

Guilsborough Alumni Flt. Lt. Patrick 
Kershaw is flying high with the Red Arrows. 
 
Before the pandemic hit us Patrick came back 
to Guilsborough to talk to the 6th Form. It was 
great to see another of my ex-students and I 
remember Patrick very well from his time at 
Guilsborough from 1997 until 2003. He was 
able to tell the 6th Form about life at Guils-
borough as a student and about his career 
pathway leading to him becoming a success-
ful fighter pilot with the RAF. He had lots of 
tales to tell about life in the air and our stu-
dents had more questions than he had time 
to answer. I published an article at the time in 
the Academy newsletter. 
 
I recently got in touch with Patrick, who is now 36 and based at RAF Scampton in Lincolnshire, and he still 
can’t believe that he has recently passed a tough recruitment and assessment course to join the RAF’s aero-
batic team the Red Arrows. 
 
Patrick has been nominated to be Red 3 for 2022. Patrick narrowly failed to be selected for the world-

famous aerobatics team in 2019 before giving it another 
shot in April this year. 
 
The selection process was very demanding and he flew 
his Hawk T1 which he has used on operational missions 
over Afghanistan, Iraq, Syria and Libya. He also had to 
pass tough interviews and other assessments. 
Patrick has also been carrying out intensive training 
with the Red Arrows at RAF Valley in Anglesey and RAF 
Leeming in North Yorkshire. 
 
He studied for a degree in business administration at 
Leicester De Montfort University after leaving Guils-

borough Academy and also joined the East Midlands Universities’ Air Squadron before going on to join the 
RAF 15 years ago. 
 
Congratulations go to Patrick from all at Guilsborough. 
 
Mr R Bird (Head of Art / Alumni Co-ordinator) 
 
 
 
 
All photos : MoDCrown Copy right 2021 
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Dates for your 

Diary: 

DECEMBER 

Fri 17th - School Closes 

JANUARY 

Tue 4th  - School Opens 

Thu 13th  - Parent Forum 

Thu 27th  - Year 13 Parents’ Evening 

FEBRUARY 

Wed 2nd—Fri 4th— School Production 

Thu 10th Feb  -  Year 7 Parents Evening 

Fri 11th - School Closes 

GUILSBOROUGH ACADEMY NEWSLETTER 

Guilsborough Alumni 

Guilsborough Alumni continues her successful writing career 
 
Writer and Guilsborough Alumni, Tamsin Winter, continues her suc-
cessful career with the publication of her latest book for children/
teenagers, ‘Girl (in real life)’. Tamsin was first featured here when 
she published her second book which was nominated for the 2020 
Carnegie Medal for her book ‘Jemima Small versus the Universe’. 
  
Tamsin writes, “Ever since I was a little girl, I've always loved writing 
stories and poems. One of my earliest memories is sitting at my 
grandfather's old typewriter (yes, typewriter! Google it) bashing the 
keys with my clumsy fingers, trying (and failing) to write without 
making any mistakes. Computers make writing stories a lot easier, 
believe me”.  
 
Tamsin went on from Guilsborough to university to successfully study English Literature.  
The Guardian newspaper wrote “Tamsin Winter is fast becoming a favourite for younger 
teens, chronicling those first years at secondary school with warmth and honesty”. 
 
I have spoken to Tamsin and we hope that will be able to visit 
us at Guilsborough to talk to the 6th Form students about her 
life at Guilsborough, her studies and her subsequent career. 
 
Mr R Bird (Head of Art / Alumni Co-ordinator) 
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On the Menu… 
 
 Macaroni Cheese 
 Curry & Rice Pots 
 Hot Paninis 
 Fish and Chips 
 Sweet & Sour Vegetable 

Noodles 
 Chicken Brest Burger & 

Seasoned Wedges 

Vegan Options 

Following recent useful feedback from a Parent, we are trying to widen the range of 

Vegan food available, and to make labelling of Vegan items more user friendly.  We 

are pleased to announce that all Jelly pots are now vegan friendly too! 

Think School Meals are 
expensive… think again! 
 

With our fantastic “Meal Deals” you have 
a wide range of options to choose from, 
all for only £2.40! 
 
Choose 1 of the following: 
 Meal of the Day (Different Options 

each day, including sticks & wedges 
etc) 

 Pasta Pot with Cheese 
 Panini 
 Sandwich 
 Grab & Go Option (Chicken Flat-

bread, Chicken Rice Pot, Noodle Pot) 
 
Add on 1 of these: 
 Dessert of the Day 
 Cookie 
 Piece of Fresh Fruit 
 Bottle of Still Water 
 

All for £2.40! 
 
 


